

Councillor Paul W. Ainslie
City of Toronto Councillor
Ward 24 Scarborough-Guildwood

Chair, General Government and Licensing Committee
Chair, Board of Management of the Toronto Zoo
Chair, Federation of Ontario Public Libraries



Email: councillor_ainslie@toronto.ca Website: www.paulainslie.com

- **1** Councillor Paul Ainslie Scarborough-Guildwood
- Ward 24 Scarborough-Guildwood
- @Ainslie_ward24

October 13, 2021

Zakir Patel TDSB Ward 19, Scarborough-Guildwood Trustee 5050 Yonge Street Toronto ON M2N 5N8

Dear Zakir,

I am writing with regards to the broken basketball nets at Bellmere Junior Public School (470 Brimorton Drive). I have been approached by local youth of the community asking to have the equipment replaced.

With this correspondence, I am requesting your support in asking the Toronto District School Board to acquire and install new netting for all the basketball hoops at the school.

By obtaining new sports equipment we can promote regular physical activity and exercise for the students and residents in this area, providing an environment to build self-confidence and friendships with physical and mental health benefits. Overall, this resource will bring long-term benefits to our community.

I hope that we can work together on this initiative and I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Paul W. Ainslie

City of Toronto, Councillor

Ward 24 Scarborough-Guildwood